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Disclosure Process FAQ’s for Faculty
Q. If a student chooses to disclose his/her disability, what should faculty do to acknowledge their disclosure?

A. Keep in mind that it is the student’s choice as to whether or not they want to disclose their disability. It is inappropriate to ask a student if have a disability. 

If the student does decide to disclose, then the student chooses the amount of information they want to share. 

It is the faculty member’s job to provide a supportive environment, and listen to the information the student offers. 

The faculty member should refer the student to the Office of Disability Services, if the student is not already connected with the office. 

Q. What do I say to a student if I suspect they may have a disability, but are not connected with ODS? 

A. Refer a student to ODS, as you would refer a student to any other resource on campus (i.e. Academic Services, Counseling and Testing Center, Residence Life, etc.) Disability is another form of diversity on campus. 

Examples of Dialogue to facilitate this process: 

“I notice that you are having a difficult time with ________________. Are you aware that academic accommodations are available to students who qualify for them through the Office of Disability Services?  There are also academic support services available through the Center for Writing and Academic Achievement.” 

Q. What do I do if a student approaches me and thinks they may have a disability, but has never been tested? 

A. The Office of Disability Services can assist students with the diagnostic referral process. Please encourage students to make an appointment with the Office of Disability Services if they are seeking further information on this process. 
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